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NEWSLETTER
August 19, 1985

IMPORTANT DATES:
August 31 South Milwaukee Sesquicentennial Committee presents
BLUE GRASS IN THE PARK featuring four Blue Grass Bands. 11 am to

7 pm., Grant Park areas 5 and 6. Donation of $1. or can of food
for Human Concerns. Bring lawn chair or blanket. Food and
refreshments available. The bands are Buck's Stove and Range,
Dan's Pick a Way,Piper Road Spring Band, and Weekend Wages. The
Historical Society will again have a picture display and
encourage recording family histories. Balloons will be for sale

also. Rocking chair and afghan raffle tickets will be sold.
HELPERS WILL BE NEEDED.

September 9 POT LUCK SUPPER 5:30 pm. at the South Milwaukee
Senior Center. Bring a dish to share with a serving spoon, We
will provide plates, plastic wear, and beverages. Raffle
tickets will be sold at the dinner also for $1.

Gert Endthoff will be showing slides. Drawing for the rocking
chair and afghan will take place.

October 13 FOR WOMEN ABOUT WOMEN At the B.E./Becor Club Cash
bar 12 noon, Luncheon 1 pm. Tickets are $6.50 and will be
available at the Pot Luck Supper. Sponsored by five women's
organizations with a great program in honor of the
Sesquicentennial

November 4 Regular meeting 7:30 pm. at Senior Center

December 7 CHRISTMAS CRAFT AND BAKE SALE 9am to 2 pm. Come and
have some cider and cookies with us.
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We are making an appeal for a slide projector that is
automatic and will take Kcdak carousell trays. Slide
presentations are being requested as a teaching tool for
organizations, and we believe this is one of our main objectives
in our community. If anyone wishes to donated a used automatic
advance projector that will f£it the round trays we will be most

appreciative.
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Raffle tickets for the rocking chair and afghan are available
from Addie Becker or at the Historical Society House on Sunday
afternoons from 2 to 4 pm. We have sold over $100. of tickets at
$1. each. We had hoped to sell many more. YOU'RE HELP IS

APPRECIATED ALWAYS.
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THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING PERSONS FOR GUIDE SERVICES AT THE HOUSE
ON SUNDAY AFTERNOONS:

Steve and Ruth Czerwicznik Mae and Ray Thibaudeau
Lucille Siren Anne Monson

Lola Doe Harvey and Jo Johnson
Theresa Schattner Laura and George Hook

Harold Hein ,

If more volunteers are willing to be guides, we could have
the house open during the month of September. TIf you are
interested, call Anne Monson (phone # on 1lst page).
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Don Broskowski and Steve Czerwicznik are working on shelving
for the Lincoln book collection. Funding is being provided by
Dr. Harold/ Hein.
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Senator John Plewa has obtained a biannual appropriation to
assist local history societies in the funding of historical
markers. The procedures are being developed by the Dept. of
Transportation. John will let us know when applications will be
accepted.

Representative Rick Grobschmidt introduced legislation in the
House Budget hearings for a half time positlon to help Tom McKay
in the State Historical Soclilety Office c¢f Local History. John
Plewa was unable to obtain the funding he wanted. As a
consequence the measure was vetoed. Rick is in the process of
drafting legislation to again restore the half position.

Rick also sent a release from Att. Gen. Bronson LaFollette
announcing that Beatrice Bayley,Inc. which publishes the "Family
Heritage Book" of alleged genealogies, has been ordered to pay a
$1,500. civil forfeiture for violating a 1980 consent judgment.

Witnesses for the state testified the book was not what they
expected and the the computer lists of names were incomplete and
useless for family tracing.
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The Metropolitan Regional Convention of August 10 was
hosted by St.Francis Historical Society at Henni Hall of St.
Francis School of Pastorial Ministry. The convention began with
.registration, coffee and fabulous homemade goodies. This was
followed by welcoming speeches by St. Francis Mayor Vretenar and
Rector Father Pakenham. Two noteworthy comments by Fr. Pakenham
which I paraphrase are " When we study history we can learn from
our mistakes", and "Though history doesn't always repeat itselt
it does rhyme." The main presentation was given by Mark Denny, a
young man who graduated from Marquette University and was the
Warrior Indian dancer mascot. Mark enlightened us about Indian
history and culture. He stated that one does not have to have a



degree in history to be able to know about the past and tell
about 1t accurately. That "caught my ear" for it flts many of our
members. YOUR help is invaluable.

A table debate on whether owning and maintaining a building
was an asset or liability was one of the topics of the
discussion groups. Laura Hook and Don Broskowski were part of the
panel and did a great job of sharing their knowledge. Gert
Endthoff attended the lecture on Iconographic collections,
developing, cataloguing, storing, and exhibiting a photographic
history of our community.

A slide presentation on a look at the history of the
Northshore and Interurban railroad was presented by the
Milwaukee Electric Railroad Society, and a round table discussion
was held on the solutions to fund raising problems.

Tours of the grounds were held following the group meetings.
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OUR THANKS TO THOSE WHO HELPED JUNE 29 and 30 and JULY 4:

Grace Broskowski Joan Erner
Gert Endthoff Laura Butler
Don Broskowski Anne Monson
Rosemarie Broskowski Dawn Wendorf
Lucille Siren Debbie Rekoske
Jeff Plale Peggy Fillema
John Carn Steve Czerwicznik
Renee Johnson Harold Hein
.Lois Schreiter Ethel Lange
Steve Schreiter Addie Becker
‘Laura Hook George Hook
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This is my first newsletter done our new computer.
Editor :
Lois Schreiter
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